January 14, 2022

Mr. Rehaan Sharma

Amritsar, PUNJAB 143104 India

Dear Rehaan:

The Purdue University Admissions Committee is pleased to offer you admission to your second-choice major, Computer and Information Technology in the Polytechnic Institute at West Lafayette for Fall 2022. Although we are unable to admit you to your first-choice major, because you're a good student with multiple academic interests we believe you deserve a spot on our campus.

As an admitted student, visit <u>purdue.edu/YoureABoilermaker</u> for information on key dates and deadlines as well as how to activate your online career account. To activate your online career account, you'll need your 10-digit Purdue University ID (PUID) and career account set-up password, which are both provided at the bottom of this letter. With this account, you'll gain access to your @purdue.edu email and online student portal, <u>mypurdue.purdue.edu</u>, through which you will conduct most of your business with Purdue.

If you have submitted a FAFSA, financial aid award notices will begin going out in early March. This notice will provide you directions to view your full financial aid offer online.

If you're a student with a disability and plan to request accommodations, please contact the Disability Resource Center at 765-494-1247 or drc@purdue.edu.

Please keep in mind that all Purdue offers of admission are contingent, based upon the expectation that students will uphold the academic and personal conduct standards upon which they were admitted. The University reserves the right to rescind an offer of admission if an individual's circumstances warrant. Also, please know that switching majors at Purdue is never a guarantee -- if you accept your admission offer, make sure you want the program to which you are admitted.

On behalf of Purdue's faculty and staff, I welcome you to the Boilermaker community — we are here to support you every step of the way as you pursue your personal and professional goals. Look for more information, both by mail and email, which will facilitate your transition to Purdue.

Once again, congratulations. If you have any questions now or at any point during your transition to Purdue, don't hesitate to contact the Office of Admissions.

Sincerely,

Mitchell W. Warren
Director of Admissions

Initial Residency: International

PUID: 00346-58XXX

Career Account Set-up Password: B76QNA

Broadening

Students' Horizons